Newsletter 32: September, 2010
Dear Readers,

George Bernard Shaw once said, “You see things and say ‘Why?’ but I dream things and say ‘Why not?’” Over the years ETAI has always been saying, "Sure, why not?"

Anyone lucky enough to have participated in ETAI 2010, our International Conference in Jerusalem in July, saw the fruits of such dreaming. It was an exciting and invigorating conference with a dizzying array of presentations, including something for everyone - from the practical to the theoretical and even entertaining. We all heartily thank the conference committee, headed by Valerie Jakar, Penny Ur, Nava Horovitz and Debbie Lifschitz for their tireless work and willingness to think out of the box and say, "Sure, why not?" We also want to express our thanks and appreciation to Marna, our office manager, who worked endless hours to make sure everything, went smoothly, and to the many other ETAI members who volunteered their time freely to help in the organizing and running of the conference, especially Susan Bedein.

We thank the many sponsors who provided us with "goodies": bags, paper and pens, an elegant buffet lunch, and financial support to bring the wonderful speakers from around the world, who came and enriched our conference. Finally, we thank all of our home-grown presenters who donated their time and effort to share their experience and ideas with us, leaving everyone looking forward to trying out new techniques and activities in the classroom.

Now we look ahead to a new year of ETAI – and hope that you will all join us in dreaming and saying, "Why not?" Mini-conferences are being planned in the North and center of the country. Stay tuned for details. We invite all of you to join those who have had the satisfying experience of coordinating a mini-conference in their areas. We are open to ideas and initiatives, and will do our best to give you the support you need to make the event successful. If you are interested, have an idea or questions about how to get started, write to Fran Sokel - fsokel@gmail.com Fran is in charge of coordinating ETAI's mini-conferences.

One date already set is for the Winter Conference on December 5th, to be held at Ben Gurion University in Beer Sheva. A call for papers will soon be coming out, but you are warmly encouraged to already begin thinking of a topic for your own presentation. If you have never presented before at a conference, consider getting together with a colleague or two to make a joint presentation of a few of your most successful classroom activities.

On a personal note, I would like to express my appreciation and admiration of Penny Ur, our outgoing Chair, and now my Vice Chair, for her enormous contribution to ETAI in every aspect of the organization – including inspiring and informative presentations and a level of leadership I can only dream of emulating! I am excited about the opportunity to fill the position of Chair of ETAI, but I am indeed grateful to have Penny beside me to keep me on track.

Here's wishing everyone a wonderful, healthy and happy New Year, a year of exciting and rewarding challenges at school, and a meaningful and joyous holiday season!

My very best wishes,
Mitzi Geffen, ETAI Chair

